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1. The purpose of this paper is to inform Members, Cooperating Non-members and 
Participating Territories (CCMs) of current observers to the Commission.   
 
2. At the Inaugural Session of the Commission, 9-10 December 2004 at Palikir, 
Federated States of Micronesia the following inter-governmental organisations were 
granted observer status: the Pacific Islands Forum Fisheries Agency, the Food and 
Agriculture Organisation of the United Nations, the Pacific Islands Forum Secretariat, the 
Inter-American Tropical Tuna Commission, the Secretariat of the Pacific Community, the 
Secretariat of the Pacific Regional Environment Programme and the University of the 
South Pacific. Observer status was also granted to the Russian Federation, Greenpeace 
and the International Game Fishing Association.    
 
3. The Commission for the Conservation of Antarctic Living Marine Resources 
(CCAMLR) was granted observer status at the First Regular Session of the Technical and 
Compliance Committee, 5-9 December 2005 at Palikir, Federated States of Micronesia.  
 
4. At the Second Regular Session of the Commission, 12-16 December 2006 at 
Palikir, Federated States of Micronesia the following organisations were granted observer 
status: Marine Stewardship Council, Organisation for the Promotion of Responsible Tuna 
Fisheries, Sea Turtle Restoration Project, World Tuna Purse Seine Organisation, the 
Pacific Islands Tuna Industry Association and the World Wildlife Fund.  The 
International Marine Registry of Belize was accepted as an observer to the Second 
Regular Session of the Commission only. 
 
5. In April 2006 Japan circulated a letter relating to the Sea Turtle Restoration 
Project (Attachment).  Japan has requested this letter be bought to the attention of 
WCPFC3.   
 
6. In accordance with Rule 36(4) of the Commission’s Rules of Procedure the 
following applications for observer status were circulated to CCMs 45 days in advance of 
the Second Regular Session of the Scientific Committee, 7-18 August 2006 at Manila 
(Circular 2006/06 23 June): Birdlife International and the Agreement for the 



Conservation of Albatross and Petrels.  No objections were received to granting observer 
status to these two organisations.  As recommended by the First Regular Session of the 
Technical and Compliance Committee (TTC1) the International MCS Network was 
invited to participate in TCC2, 28 September to 3 October 2006 at Brisbane.    
 
7. Applications for observer status from the following non-government organisations 
were circulated to CCMs on 26th October 2006, 45 days in advance of the Third Regular 
Session of the Commission: The Humane Society, the Blue Ocean Institute, the Earth 
Island Institute and the Constitution of the Centre for Environmental Law and 
Community Rights Inc.  In accordance with Rule 36(4), unless the majority of Members 
object 20 days in advance of WCPFC3, these organisations will be invited to observe the 
Commission’s meetings. 
 
8. Submitted for information and discussion. 
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